The following is excerpted from a summary issued on Sept. 23, 2020 by the Rutland County State’s
Attorney’s Olffice of police officers with Giglio issues/disclosures since 2015.

Fair Haven Police Chief Bill Humphries and Poultney Constable Dale Kerber were found by then
Commissioner Keith Flynn to inaccurately report Vermont Civil Violation Complaints (VCVC) that
were issued while working on Governor Highway Safety Project grant time. It was initially reported
that for some violations such as speeding, parking tickets were being issued instead of VCVCs but
were being reported as VCVCs. This practice was not disputed by either the Chief of Fair Haven or the
Constable of Poultney. The Chief explained to me that he did not wish to give higher fines for all
offenses and instead offered some individuals lesser parking tickets. The concern from the
Commissioner, was not in the discretion of the officers but in the inaccuracy of their reports.



